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COMMISSION ON EDUCATION

ACTIVITY REPORT NOVEMBER 2003 - AUGUST 2005

I. Introduction
Mr. Kurt Pettersson, Norrtälje and Mr. Ivo Eesmaa, Kärdla chair the Commission.

The Secretariat of the Commission on Education is located in Kärdla, Estonia. Secretary is Mrs Annely Veevo.
Since the last General Conference in Riga, the activities of the Commission on Education has been focused on projects with young people. The project called "The Meeting Point of Different Cultures" built upon the idea of “UBC school-classes”. Secondly, the project idea of Summer School, for young researchers in the field of aquatic ecology, was discussed in the meetings and was favoured by meeting participants. 

Exchange of experiences has been a part of every meeting. The teachers and politicians/civil servants have been active to share their experiences in the field of education. 

There were discussions about the needs of seminars for the teachers and decisions were taken to have a seminar on September 7-8 2005 in Norrtälje Sweden. The topics for the meeting were decided to be mentorship and flexible teaching, offered to all school teachers around the Baltic Sea.
II. Meetings

2.1 Meeting of the Commission on Education in Norrtälje, September 8-9, 2004

The meeting of the Commission took pace in Norrtälje. Participants were Mr Ivo Eesmaa, Dr Kurt Pettersson, Mrs Annely Veevo and Ms Cecilia Karlberg.
There were four issues discussed:

1. Commission on Education – general discussion/views and experiences of other exchange activities. In summary, the issues which the commission discussed:

· Educational planning co-ordination –educational boards, professionals; co-operation in teaching of languages as important subjects;

· Internet conference – Commission on Education team (Kärdla and Norrtälje) must discuss how it is possible to use this idea in the commission work; the idea is important today and will be important in the future;

· Three activities of the Commission on Education, which were presented in the meeting to be organised during 2005 – the presidium finds them very interesting and needed.

a. The project "Summer School for potential researchers in the field of aquatic ecology", summer 2005
b. The project "Meeting Point of Different Cultures", Summer 2005

c. Adult Education seminar, September 2005 

2.2 Meeting of the Commission on Education presidium in Norrtälje, April 23 2005 

It was four people from Norrtälje and Kärdla that had a meeting to discuss Commission's activities in 2005. The Chairman Mr. Kurt Pettersson and Vice-Chairman Mr. Ivo Eesmaa took part in the meeting along with Secretary Annely Veevo, and Ms Cecilia Karlberg. The presidium decided to go on with the Summer Research School project in year 2005. The practical matters of the Commission on Education were decided and also the agenda for the annual meeting on September 9 in Norrtälje 2005. 

There were two main activities of the Commission on Education introduced in the meeting:

· The project "Summer School for potential researchers in the field of aquatic ecology" (June-July 2005) - see below the introduction of the project (3.2)
· Life-long learning and styles of learning seminar 7-8 September 2005
There will be a two-days seminar 7-8 September lead by teachers and headmasters from Norrtälje on flexible learning starting on September 7. It will start with an introduction about the Swedish school system and a possibility to attend a lesson. The seminars will also include distance education, tailor-made educational programs, mentorship, communication systems and infrastructure. Special attention will be given to styles of learning and integration of subjects. We also intend to include an excursion to the new Campus Roslagen in Norrtälje with several higher education programs.

Also the possibility of EEA funding from the EU was discussed. This is a great possibility for the new member states in the European Union only, but can have participants from all member states in the Union.

III. Activities of the Commission on Education

3.1 The project " Meeting Point of Different Cultures" (August 20-25, 2004)

The project has been organised 4 times: in 2001, 2002, 2003 and 2004. 

The aim of the project is to become aware of participants` own roots and to understand the differences between different cultures. In present year they study the history and culture of native places from the period 1940s to 1960s. It’s a possibility for communication, the development of English speaking skills and motivation for learning foreign languages. It is also important for mutual understanding of European cultures.

In 2003 five schools participated in the project: Norrtälje Rodengymnasiet, Tartu Hugo Treffner's Gymnasium, Tukums Vidusskola NR 2, Šiauliai Didzdvaris Gymnasium, Kärdla School.

Step 1. 

Each applicant UBC city formed a group of students called a UBC class. Each UBC class, together with its leader, studied the culture and history of the period between the 1940s-1960s. The 4 students from each group prepared a cultural programme. Each student chose one of these topics: education, music, dance, fashion, and prepared to participate in the workshop during the camp on their chosen topic. Each group prepared a photo exhibition of architecture of the named period in their city/region/country. The joint exhibition was opened during the camp in Kärdla Culture Centre.

Step 2.  

4 students (2 boys, 2 girls) were chosen from each UBC class.  Together these 20 students participated in the camp. The camp took place on the island of Hiiumaa, in Kõpu Boarding School. There were workshops, presentations and excursions around Hiiumaa. The young people of Kärdla School showed the sights of Hiiumaa. The joint photo exhibition was opened during the camp.

Each group covered the travel expenses to Tallinn and back. Other costs were covered by project budget. The Cultural Endowment of Estonia, Swedish Institute and Commission on Education of the UBC sponsor the project.

The terms of the project: age 15-18, able to speak and work in English.

3.2 The project "Summer School for potential researchers in the field of aquatic ecology" (June-July 2004 and 2005)

The research school was organised by the Erken Laboratory, which is situated in the countryside of Norrtälje, Sweden. The students stayed for 4 weeks; they lived together at the laboratory site. The organisers hope that scientific discussions will become a part of life for students. In the research school 16 students participated each year.  

In the research school the students had lectures in general limnology and a concluding week where they summarised the students’ work. In between, the students worked independently with their research project under the protective wings of international supervisors. The primary objective of the research school is to let the students work with scientific research. 

The terms of the research school: age 18-20, must have a background in science but should not yet have started their studies at the university; to be able to read and speak English.

Uppsala University, Swedish Institute, Commission on Education of the UBC and several companies sponsor the project. 

ACTION PLAN 2006 - 2007

The Commission on Education was established to work with aims:

· to offer the member cities good possibilities for exchange of experiences in the field of education,

· to bring up new initiatives for joint EU-projects on competence improvement.

According to the named aims, the Commission on Education is going to work with following activities during 2006-2007:

· The running activities of the Commission on Education, research school and teaching seminar 

· to make an e-mail list of participants (in all meetings on the commission) in order to have an active network.

· Adult education - to find out the interest and needs in this field and to organise a contact seminar.

· Initiative of students - to encourage students to take the initiative to new projects.

· Water Days for school classes - a possibility for teachers to come to Norr Malma Field Station in Sweden and to look what is happening there, get new ideas how to organise such kind of programmes at home.

· Best Practice Award - schools in UBC cities can manage health and environmental programmes, contact to other schools by Internet. Best practice can be rewarded.

· Practical training for students and summer jobs in an exchange programme. 
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